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LBS Newsletter 
Rātū 28 o Mahuru  

  
 

 

Welcome to Leo Oates who started this 
week.  We know your time at Lyall Bay 

School will be the Best! 

   

   

    
 
 
 
 
 

 Dates for your Diary 
Wed 29 September   –  Black Ferns Visit, Turning 5 Party 
Friday 1 October       –  Last Day of Term 3 (3pm finish) 
Monday 18 October   –  First Day of Term 4 (8.55am start) 
Friday 22 October      –  Calendar Orders Close 
Monday 25 October   –  Labour Day (School closed) 
Tuesday 26 October  –  Teacher Only Day (School closed) 
Thursday 28 October –  Great Shake Out 
Friday 29 October      –  School Athletics Day 
 

Creatives in School 
Ellen Coup has been working with Huetepara to 
develop a mural that will soon be painted on the main 
entrance wall by the school hall.  Next term Ellen will 
begin working with Maranui and Onepū to create two 
more murals that help tell our Cultural Narrative.  We 
are so lucky to have a talented artist working within 
our school and are looking forward to telling our 
stories to all our families and friends. 

Thank you for making the time to celebrate your child’s 
learning with the Kaiako and your child.  We offered two 
options to connect:  in person and via Zoom.  We know that 
strong home-school partnerships have a positive impact on 
student learning and wellbeing.  If you were unable to 
attend the learning conversation, please contact your child’s 
teacher to arrange a time to meet up and celebrate. 
Timely Comments continue to be published on HERO.  
Please check your child’s Report 2021 page to see their 
current learning goals and comments.  
Today our School Assembly was hosted by Taniwha hub and 
presented over our school radio Maranui FM.  Although this 
is not our usual way to meet as a school community, we are 
fortunate to have resources that enable our students to 
develop skills as Communicators, Collaborators, Critical 
Thinkers and Creators.  During the assembly, we were 
reminded of the learning that has taken place throughout 
the term and the achievements of our tamariki.  We are so 
proud of our students, our staff and you, as whanau, for the 
resilience shown throughout this term.  We hope you have 
a restful and safe holiday.  
Amanda and I would like to take this opportunity to 
acknowledge the hard work and support of the staff while 
Melanie has been on sabbatical leave.  We are grateful for 
the opportunity to lead a fine team of educators and 
support staff who care deeply for the tamariki of Lyall Bay 
School.  Ki te Kotahi te kākaho, ka whati; ki te kāpuia, e 
kore e whati (If a reed stands alone, it can be broken; if it is 
in a group, it cannot).  

Friends of Lyall Bay Meeting 
TONIGHT – 7.30pm via Zoom 

Please use this link to attend - ALL WELCOME 
 

Meeting ID: 711 0549 4589 Passcode: 6gaBxM

World of Wearable Arts – Sustainability 
Hautonga hub curated and produced a World of 
Wearable Arts Show last week and, although our Level 
2 restrictions impacted having a big live audience, the 
school and families were able to join in the celebration 
via Zoom.  We are so proud of the creativity and 
collaboration that our year 5 and 6 learners showed to 
design such wonderful outfits.  Mīharo Hautonga!  

 

 

Mihi Whakatau Video 
A video of last week’s Mihi Whakatau is available by 
clicking the arrows on this newsletter HERO post.  We are 
so proud of all our tamariki for showing hiranga 
(excellence) at this special celebration.  

Principal Awards 
Congratulations to the following students who were 
presented with certificates at our school assembly: 
Huetepara:  Arjun – Hīranga at Reading Recovery, Ben – 
Manaaki towards others, Sylvia – Hīranga in all she does. 
Maranui:  Sofia – Whakapono – dedication to her work,  
Bahra – Hīranga in Maths, Mae – Manaaki towards others, Zac 
– Pākiki during reading. 
Onepū:  Nate – Hīranga in all learning, Sian – Whakapono – 
doing the right thing, Georgia – Pākiki in directing own 
learning, Jem – Manaaki towards others 
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Community Notices: 
Term Dates 2022: 
 

Terms Dates Holidays 

Term 1 Weds 2nd Feb – Thurs 14th April Waitangi Day – observed Monday 7th Feb 
School break – Friday 15th April – 1st May 
(includes Easter, ANZAC Day) 

Term 2 Mon 2nd May – Fri 2nd July Queen’s Birthday – 6th June 
Teacher Only Day – 7th June 
Matariki – 24th June 
School break – 11th July – 24th July 

Term 3 Mon 25th July – Fri 30th Sept 
 

N/A 

Term 4 Mon 17th Oct – Fri 16th Dec Labour Day – 24th October 
Teacher Only Day – 25th October 

 

Calendar Orders: 
Order forms for 2022 calendars, cards, diaries and sketchpads 
were sent home last week.  Orders can be made online via 
Kindo on the school website.  Please make a separate order for 
each child.  If you are unable to order online, you may collect 
an order form from the office if you haven’t received one. 
 

Wellington Olympic – Junior Holiday Programme: 
Head Coach:  Nathan “Nates” Greig 
Who:  Children aged 8-12 years 
Where:  Indoor artificial turf, Ories Rugby Club, 22 Park 
 Road, Miramar 
When:  Monday, 4 – Thursday, 7 October.  9am – 3pm 
Cost:  $30 per child per day 
Contact:  juniors@olympicafc.org.nz  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Weet-Bix Tryathlon 2022: 
The 2022 Weet-Bix Tryathlon will be held in Wellington on 
Sunday 27th March 2022.   
Entries for the 2022 Weet-Bix Kids TRYathlon series will open 
on Monday 4th October. 
To register as a Lyall Bay School participant you can use the 
following link  
www.registernow.com.au/secure/GroupAcceptance.aspx?E=44544&G=138701 

 
Kids’ Clothes Swap Fundraiser: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Weet-Bix Tryathlon 2022: 
The 2022 Weet-Bix Tryathlon will be held in Wellington on 
Sunday 27th March 2022.   
Entries for the 2022 Weet-Bix Kids TRYathlon series will open 
on Monday 4th October. 
To register as a Lyall Bay School participant you can use the 
following link  
www.registernow.com.au/secure/GroupAcceptance.aspx?E=44544&G=138701 

 
 

Chil Book – Fundraiser for Wellington Hospital Foundation: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Entertainment Book 2021 – School Fundraiser: 
Don’t forget to renew your 2020 membership as it comes to a 
close.  If you haven’t had an Entertainment Book before, this is 
a great way to support your favourite local businesses to get 
back on their feet or try some new experiences and save some 
money in the process.  A great way to treat yourself or the kids 
during the school holidays.  There are thousands of 25%-50% 
off or 2-for-1 offers on all sorts of activities, shopping, dining 
and travel.  You only need to eat out twice to have covered the 
cost of the book, so everything else is a bonus!  This year we 
are fundraising towards new furniture for some of our 
classrooms.  Check it out at www.entbook.co.nz or order at:  
Lyall Bay School (entdigital.net) 
Please support us.  Thanks to the families who have already 
bought new or renewed memberships.  Enjoy! 
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